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Mission Statement
To advance excellence, 
ethics, professionalism and 
leadership in dentistry.

Dr. Paul S. Farsai

15 Years (Inducted in 2007):

Joseph M. Calabrese

Stephen W. McKenna

Judith M. Fisch

John J. Mooney

Frank Paletta

Michel A. Jusseaume

John. P. Fisher

Richard D’Innocenzo

Timothy J. Hampton

N. Peter Hjorth

25 Years (Inducted in 1997):

Steven V. Aveni

Randy S. Wiener

Robert M. Schreibman

Richard LoGuercio

Paul A.  Bocciarelli

Ronald D. Perry

Kathleen E. Barrett

Maria A. Smith

Arthur J. Sperling

Bernard S. Unger

Naushirwan Mehta

Joseph G. Samartano

Stephanie A. Urillo

50 Years (Inducted in 1972):

Richard G. Topazian

Dr. Paul S. Farsai will be honored as the recipient of the Thomas F. Winkler Award at the 2022 ACD New England 
Section Annual Meeting for his leadership and dedication to our profession and to the New England Section.

Dr. Farsai was inducted into Fellowship in the American College of Dentists in 2006.  
Following his undergraduate  studies at  the University of Washington, he moved to Boston 
and received his D.M.D. degree in 1994 from the Boston University Goldman School of Dental 
Medicine. He subsequently completed a 1-year Advanced Education in General Dentistry 
residency  and a 2-year Faculty Training Fellowship in Geriatric Dentistry from B.U. While 
in the Geriatric Dentistry Fellowship program he was enrolled in and received his Masters in 
Public Health degree from the Boston University School of Public Health with a concentration 
in Social and Behavioral Sciences-Health Promotion/Disease Prevention.  After finishing his 
professional training in 1997, he became a faculty member at B.U. and currently serves a a 
Clinical Professor in the Department of General Dentistry and Program Director in Behavioral 
Sciences, Practice Management and Evidence-Based Dentistry.  He teaches both pre- and post-
doctoral students  and maintains  a solo private practice in Swampscott, MA.

In 2001-2002 Dr. Farsai was one of 13 faculty members selected nationally for the prestigious 1-year Fellowship to 
the American Dental Education Association Center for Educational Policy and Research’s Leadership Institute to 
train individuals for higher education administrative positions, becoming the youngest  LI Fellow  ever admitted to 
the program . He was the recipient in 2005 of the Massachusetts Dental Society “10 under 10” Award awarded  10 
Massachusetts dentists each year who have made significant contributions to the profession, community service, 
and organized dentistry within the first 10 years of their dental school graduation.  In 2005, he was elected to the 
OKU National Dental Honor Society as a faculty member of the Boston University Lambda Mu Chapter. He was 
also selected for Fellowship in the Pierre Fauchard Academy.

Professionally, Dr. Farsai has served as a consultant to various dental insurance plans/companies, as an adviser to 
a multinational pharmaceutical oral health care advisory board, as the State Coordinator for Massachusetts for the 
Special Olympics Special Smiles dental screening program, and as an expert consultant to the Board of Registration 
in Dentistry. Currently he works with law firms in New England, New York, and New Jersey as an expert consultant 
reviewing legal malpractice cases.  In conjunction with UMass Boston and the Eunice Kennedy Shriver Center at 
UMass Medical Center, he has served as an educational consultant to media consulting firms developing education 
materials for families of individuals with special needs.

In academics, he was appointed to the ADEA Presidential Commission for Mentoring and served on development 
committees for endowed professorships at B.U. He has served on the  ADEA Leadership Institute Alumni Association 
Administrative Board as well  as  Yankee Dental Congress Scientific  Committees and has coordinated student table 
clinics for many years.  From 2009 to 2017, Dr. Farsai  was invited to join the ADA’ s Center for Evidence-Based 
Dentistry serving as one of thirteen national and international reviewers and editorial panelists to teach critical 
appraisal skills in reading and writing scientific literature for dental school faculty in both the U.S. and Canada.  
And in 2013, he was appointed to a 1-year term as Consultant to the ADA Council on Scientific Affairs.  Dr. Farsai 
has authored over 35 peer-reviewed articles, and book chapters.

Dr. Farsai has an extensive volunteer record in various dental associations, planning and organizing numerous 
educational programs for his fellow dental professionals. He has lectured in the U.S., The U.K., Canada, Japan,  
and the UAE on evidenced based dentistry, geriatric dentistry, special needs dentistry as well as dental education 
teaching modules. He also serves on the editorial boards of several professional journals and is a manuscript 
reviewer for eleven international dental journals.

Dr. Farsai’s dedication to our profession,  professional education, and his steadfast commitment to the principles 
defined in the ACD Mission Statement are exemplary.  It is an honor for us to bestow the Thomas J. Winkler Award 
on him.

NE SECTION EVENT AT THE YANKEE DENTAL CONGRESS
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SAVE THE DATE FOR 2022 • ACD ANNUAL MEETING 
Houston  •  October 12-13, 2022

All New Fellows!   You Are Our Guest!

ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon
The NE Section Leadership would like to invite you to the ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and 

Awards Luncheon. Please come celebrate our new Fellows, the very talented dental students, and much more.  
We look forward to seeing you there and catching up after this very challenging year.

The ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon will be at the

Seaport Hotel Lighthouse Rm I
Saturday, January 29, 2022   Time: 12:00 - 2:00PM

Price per person:   $85 prepay |  $99 at the door

Names attending:__________________________________________ Email:________________________________ 

Please indicate: _______Salmon _______Chicken _______Vegetarian             Guest: _______Salmon _______Chicken_______Vegetarian

Walk in Registration Cannot Guarantee a Seat - Please send your check or cc info, along with this form in by  
January 15, 2022 to: Dr. Anthony Storace, 17 Cameron Drive, Nashua, NH  03062, Email: amstorace@aol.com  

Don’t forget to select your meal above. Thank you. Stay healthy.

Method of Payment:  ❑ Visa      ❑ Mastercard      ❑ Check      ❑ Pay online              

Name on Card: ______________________________________    Card Number: ______________________________________

Expiration Date: ____________   Security Code:______________

Please make checks payable to:  ACD, New England Section

Or pay online at: www.acdne.org 

	                       
	

The Thomas F. Winkler Award was first awarded to Dr. Winkler at the 2007 American College of Dentists New England Section annual 
meeting at the Yankee Dental Congress in Boston, Massachusetts.  The reasoning for the creation of the award was to recognize him for  
all that he had done over the years to promote the mission of the American College of Dentists through leadership, education, and ethics.   
Dr. Winkler, a mentor and role-model, served in leadership for the New England Section of the American College of Dentists and as the 
2011 President of the American College of Dentists. 

Each year the New England Section of the American College of Dentist considers potential nominations and selects the individual that  
best represents the high standards set by Dr. Thomas F. Winkler, both in professional and private life. Dr. Lonnie H. Norris was honored  
as the 2021 Winkler Award recipient at the New England Section virtual meeting during the Yankee Dental Congress.

About the Thomas F. Winkler Award

Nominations for the Thomas F. Winkler Award
In recognition of Thomas F. Winkler’s distinguished professional 
career, commitment to service, and leadership in advancement of 
the American College of Dentists, the New England Section of the 
American College of Dentist is now seeking nominations for the 
Thomas F. Winkler Award for 2022.  The candidate must possess:

*Membership in the American College of Dentists 

*�History of a distinguished career in dentistry that exemplifies the 
American College of Dentists mission “to advance  excellence, ethics, 
professionalism and leadership in dentistry” 

*�Service to the American College of Dentists with characteristics that 
exemplify high standards as a role model, both in professional and 
private life 

As qualified candidates are selected, the award is presented at the 
American College Of Dentists New England Section annual business 
meeting and awards luncheon during the Yankee Dental Congress 
meeting.  In certain years there may not be a candidate selected to 
receive the award.

You are invited to submit a nomination for a qualifying candidate 
with their credentials and summary of their accomplishments for 
consideration by the New England Section of the American College 
of Dentists Board.

Nominations may be submitted by mail to Dr. David C. Frost,  
14 Laurel Drive Bow, New Hampshire 03304 or via email to: 
info@ACDNE.ORG



Regent Report
Happy New Year, and warm holiday season wishes to 
all!  It is that time of year again and a great time for 
all of us to look back on 2021, review what we have 
accomplished, and set goals and objectives to achieve 
in 2022.

First, congratulations  to the New England Section 
and our Editor of the Newsletter, Dr. Steven Rubin. 
The New England Section received the College’s 
Award for the Best Newsletter at the 2021 Annual 

Meeting and Convocation.  I know that we are all very proud of our section, 
and our newsletter helps us to capture many of the highlights of the year, 
especially welcoming our new Fellows!  The College had the extraordinary 
privilege of inducting an exemplary group of new Fellows this year, and, as 
usual,  the New England Section led the way with 19 new, outstanding Fellows 
inducted.

In 2021, the New England Section achieved the Model Section Award.  This 
award status is in recognition of a section meeting criteria in a number of areas, 
including nominations.  And speaking of nominations (segue here…), this is 
a perfect time to start sending in your nominations for 2022.  Please consider 
all of our colleagues who have demonstrated leadership—in academia, in 
research, in practice, and in the military.  All are eligible to be nominated.  Let’s 
make a special effort to try to recognize those members of our profession who 
may be active in specialties, women’s organizations, and sister organizations 
such as the National Dental Association, the Hispanic Dental Association, 
the Society of American Indian Dentists, and Asian-American dentists as well 
as young dentists—all are valued and all will be welcomed members of the 
College.  

Here is my challenge to all Fellows—long-time and new: “Pay It Forward”, 
please.  Nominate a colleague for the honor and distinction of being recognized 

A Message from our Chair
Dear Fellows and Friends,

The very fact that our meeting, Yankee YDC 2022, 
is planned for as an in-person event is cause enough 
for optimism and celebration. Late January has on 
more than a few occasions thrown us a curveball 
and provided everything that ‘Mother Nature’ could 
throw at us. Yet, we are New Englanders, tough as 

nails, and we will be prepared and dressed for it. So, bring it on! We are ready 
and eager to join, learn, communicate, and celebrate this opportunity to share 
in fellowship once again.

I wish to thank each of you for the opportunity to serve as Chair of the New 
England Section. I am truly honored and blessed to serve in this capacity to 
support the goals and vison of our section. Welcome to each of the new Fellows 
that have recently been inducted into the American College of Dentists. You 
have earned this position due to your hard work, excellence, vigilance, ethics, 
professionalism, and energy to advance the art and science of dentistry. Thanks 
to each of the ‘seasoned’ Fellows that have the keen insight to recognize the 
leadership qualities of these most worthy candidates and promote and advance 
their nominations. It is approaching that time when new nominations are due 
to be submitted for 2022, so you are encouraged to seriously consider and 
identify the best and brightest colleagues in your sphere of influence and 
submit them for nomination.

The Ambassadors from each of the 6 New England states have done a stellar job 
identifying quality nominees, but your help is needed to nominate from among 
those qualified dental professionals in your life. This past Annual Meeting and 
Convocation went off without a hitch and is a testament to the leadership and 
organizational skills of ACD Executive Director, Dr. Theresa S. Gonzales. Her 
approach to problem solving, strategic planning, and execution is uncanny 
and admired. Dr. Gonzales has now been joined by new ACD President  
Dr. Richard E. Jones to head the leadership team. Best wishes to Drs. Gonzalez 
and Jones for a successful ACD 2022.

My sincere appreciation is extended to our Regency 1 Regent, Dr. Paula F. 
Friedman. There is not another person on the planet that is more dedicated to 
her Regency as a whole, and the ACD NE section specifically. Dr. Friedman’s 
achievements, intelligence, kindness, thoughtfulness, and compassion are 
palpable and unmatched, and I admire her and respect her beyond words. 
Her hard work ethic and vision have been a source of inspiration to an already 
impressive ACD-NE Board. Dr. Friedman is also Chair for the newly formed 
Taskforce on Equivalent Organizations (TEO), which will look carefully at 
equity, diversity, and inclusiveness to open the doors of the College a little 

by Fellowship in the American College of Dentists.  Remember, someone 
thought highly enough of you to extend that recognition.  It is now your 
opportunity to do the same for someone else (or several “someone elses”!).  
Please contact me if you have any questions on this.  I would be happy to help 
in any way.  Here is the link for the nomination information:  www.acd.org/
nominations

On the national level the ACD Executive Office relocated in June from 
Gaithersburg, MD to Rockville, MD with the official ribbon-cutting ceremony 
at the end of August.  It was attended by local, regional, and national 
dignitaries, as well as by the entire Board of Regents.  The new headquarters is 
in a lovely historic building that will house the College, the American College 
of Dentist Foundation, and the national headquarters of our sister association, 
the Pierre Fauchard Academy.  The brick walkway leading to the building from 
the street is filled with wonderful tribute bricks, donated by individuals in 
honor of someone, in memory of someone, or as their personal tribute (in their 
own name) as part of their legacy to the College.  If you have not yet donated 
a brick, please consider doing so.  Here is the link for brick donation:  https://
acd.memberclicks.net/brick#/

We have all experienced a challenging two years both personally and 
professionally.  These two years have amplified the importance of ethics, 
professionalism, excellence, and leadership in the dental profession.  These 
are the four pillars of the American College of Dentists.  Thank you to each of 
you for representing us to the highest standards of the profession.

I am grateful to serve as your Regent.  If I can be assistance to you in any way, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Paula K. Friedman, DDS, MSD, MPH, FACD
Regent, Regency 1
American College of Dentists
pkf@bu.edu / 617-320-4222 cell

wider while maintaining compliance with the by-laws. Each Fellow in the 
section leadership positions has gone well above and beyond any reasonable 
expectation of duty to mission. As you know, the New England Section  has 
been designated as a Model Section,  a product of that  high quality leadership.  
This designation has recently been enhanced by the recognition  of the 
American Association of Dental Editors and Journalists, awarding the ACD-
NE Newsletter their National Excellence Award (with co-winner, the Florida 
Section). Editor Dr. Steven Rubin deserves our deepest congratulations. He 
works tirelessly to produce the highest quality and interesting publication 
possible to keep each Fellow informed and up to date.

Providing high quality continuing education to our Fellows and the dental 
community at large is a core tenant of our strategic plan and one of the 
accomplishments that enhance our status as a Model Section.  On Thursday 
morning at Yankee, we will again provide attendees with another great course.  
To enroll, register for Course  117TL – Multidisciplinary Treatment Planning 
in Recognizing and Resolving Ethical Issues.  Dr. Howard Hill is widely 
recognized and respected for providing complex clinical dilemmas to consider 
and has been praised for courses at previous Yankee Congress’s and at the 
Straumann Center. To round out the morning, legal insight will be provided 
by Mr. Vincent Dunn, Esq, J.D.

Please plan to attend the New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards 
Luncheon. At this meeting we introduce and congratulate our new Fellows. 
Other highlights include acknowledgement of those Fellows that have reached 
15, 25, and 50 years of membership; the presentation of the Dr. Thomas Winkler 
Award (which is the most cherished and esteemed award of the section), and  
presentation of the  Outstanding Senior Dental Student Achievement Award by  
the five New England Dental Schools Deans or their representatives.

One group that is most deserving of mention are the members of the ACD-
NE Board. Surrounding me are the finest colleagues and friends that can be 
imagined. My deep respect is extended to Dr. Lonnie Norris (mentor and 
friend). Steven Rubin, David Frost, Anthony Storace, Paul Farsai, Howard Hill, 
Pamela Baldassarre, and our esteemed Ambassadors (Drs. Pan, Blicher, Royer, 
Ura, and Eason). They are all mentors and friends to me and that is a blessing.

In closing, it is my sincere hope that you remain healthy, safe, and well during 
this holiday season and on  into the future. I am humbled and grateful for 
the trust that you have placed in me  to support, maintain, and advance the 
mission of the ACD-NE section. Thank you.

Sincerely
Robert Bartro , D.D.S.
Chair, New England Section
American College of Dentists

Paula K. Friedman

Robert Bartro

Dentists face professional and ethical dilemmas on a daily basis.  Along 
with dentists, dental hygienists and dental assistants participate in the 
resolution of these dilemmas as part of the dental team.  On Thursday, 
January 27, 2022 the New England Section will present the above titled 
course, continuing its series of clinical ethical/legal presentations at 
the Yankee Dental Congress. The panel discussion will focus on the 
recognition of treatment planning shortcomings with the corresponding 
potential for risk management issues. By using actual clinical cases that 
involve multi-disciplinary treatment planning approaches, this course 
will encourage audience participation (dentists, hygienists, assistants) in 
order to demonstrates how to recognize ethical dilemmas and how these 
concerns were actually addressed with subsequent clinical treatment. 
Certain legal as well as the risk management ramifications of the treatment 
avoided as well as the treatment rendered will be discussed.

Course attendees will be able to: 

1. �Understand how the dental team (dentist, hygienists, assistants, and 
front desk managers) can work together to recognize ethical dilemmas 
guided by the ADA Ethical Principles.

2. �Recognize how the dental team addresses patients’ concerns about 
treatment to resolve ethical dilemmas.

3. �Utilize interdisciplinary treatment planning to help limit ethical issues 
and treatment problems.

4. �Examine ways to render subsequent  clinical treatment that can mitigate 
risk problems and legal concerns.

5. Determine how to strengthen the dental team’s risk management skills.

The panel participants will be:

Vincent Dunn, Esq, JD  concentrates his practice on health professionals 
and institutions in civil, criminal , and administrative matters. He lectures 
on risk management, regulatory compliance, administrative procedures, 
and professional licensing issues.  He has appeared in state and federal 
courts  before Boards of Professional License Registration and at regulatory 
and credentialing hearings and investigations.

Dr. Howard Hill, DDS is a Past Chairperson of the New England Section 
and maintains  a full-time restorative  practice in Georgetown, MA.

Dr. Roger Wise, DDS is a faculty member  in the Department of 
Periodontics at the Harvard University School of Dental Medicine.

The course will take place at the Boston Convention and Exhibition 
Center on January 27,2002 from 8:00 to 11:00 a.m. and offers 3 hours of 
CE credit.  Audience participation will be encouraged.

New England Section YDC Panel  
Discussion Presentation
Multidisciplinary Treatment  
Planning in Recognizing  
and Resolving Ethical Issues

2022 New England Section 
Board of Directors Candidates Slate

Chairperson
DR. ROBERT E. BARTRO

East Greenwich, RI

Vice-Chair / Editor
DR. STEVEN M. RUBIN

Needham, MA

Secretary/Ambassador 
DR. MARIAN A. ROYER

Newport, RI

Treasurer
DR. ANTHONY M. STORACE

Nashua, NH

Immediate Past Chair
DR. LONNIE H. NORRIS

Wellesley, MA

Past Chair
DR. PAUL S. FARSAI

Swampscott, MA

Regent / Past Chair
DR. PAULA K. FRIEDMAN

Brookline, MA

Past Chair
DR. DAVID C. FROST

Concord, NH

Past Chair
DR. PAMELA Z. BALDASSARE

Bedford, NH

Past Chair
DR. HOWARD D. HILL

Georgetown, MA

Members-at-Large / Ambassadors

DR. BROOKE BLICHER
Norwich, VT

DR. DEBRA H. PAN  
Melrose, MA

DR. STEPHEN C. URA  
Nashua, NH

DR. KEVIN DREW WILSON  
Milford, NH
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CONGRATULATIONS & WELCOME TO OUR 2021 FELLOWS

KARIN ARSENAULT, D.M.D.
Dr. Arsenault received her dental degree from the Tufts University School 
of Dental Medicine and earned her M.P.H. from Harvard University.  She 
currently serves as the Director of the Geriatric Dentistry Program at Tufts in 
the Department of Public Health and Community Service.

CHRISTOPHER BALABAN, D.M.D.
Dr. Balaban received his D.M.D. from the Boston University Goldman School 
of Dental Medicine in 2016 and holds a Masters Degree in Biomedical Science. 
He served as a Clinical Instructor in the Department of General Dentistry 
and  is  a member of Omicron Kappa Upsilon.  Dr. Balaban practices general 
dentistry in Boston with his wife, Dr. Lindsey Nowland.

ELIZABETH BENZ, D.M.D.
Dr. Benz earned her Dental Degree from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine. She subsequently completed her year of residency 
training at  Brown University/ Rhode island Hospital She currently serves as 
the director of the Samuels Sinclair Dental Center at  Rhode Island Hospital 
and program director of the Joseph S. Sinclair General Practice Residency.  
She also serves as an  Assistant Professor of Surgery, Clinical Educator for the 
Warren Alpert Medical School at Brown University. She was recently cited as a 
recipient of the ADA 10 under 10 Award.

DR. PAUL F. CALITRI, D.M.D.
Dr. Calitri received  his D.M.D. degree from the Tufts University School of 
Dental Medicine in1991. Subsequently, he completed a General Practice 
Residency at the VA Medical Center in Boston. Dr. Calitri is a Past President 
of the Rhode Island Dental Association and  served as the First District  
representative to the ADA Council on Dental Benefit Programs. He maintains a 
general dental practice in West Greenwich, RI.

JASON CONFORTI, D.M.D.
Dr. Conforti  earned his D.M.D. Degree in 2009 from the Tufts University 
School of Dental Medicine. He completed a general practice residency at 
the University  of Massachusetts in 2010.  He practices general and implant 
dentistry in Providence, Rhode Island, having completed a Fellowship in 
Implantology at  Columbia University in 2012.

KIMBERLY FARRELL, D.M.D.
Dr. Farrell graduated from the University of Pennsylvania School of Dental 
Medicine with clinical honors in 2011. She subsequently attended the 
University of Connecticut Prosthodontic Program and received her Masters 
in Material Science in  2015.  She is a Diplomate of the American Board of 
Prosthodontics and was published in the Journal of Prosthetic Dentistry 
for her work on digital dentures.  She is in private practice in Westport, 
Connecticut

RUBY GHAFFARI, D.M.D.
Dr. Ghafffari graduated from the Tufts University School of Dental Medicine 
in 1992.  Over the last 29 years she has been active in academia and has 
developed several practices nationally and internationally. She presently serves 
as the Interim Dean of Clinical Affairs at Tufts.

LINDSEY D. JACKSON, D.M.D.
Dr. Jackson received her D.M.D. in 2012 from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine. She is a Past President of the New Hampshire 
Dental Society.  She practices general dentistry in North Conway and Gorham, 
New Hampshire.

MARIANNE JURASIC, D.M.D., M.P.H.
Dr. Jurasic received her D.M.D.  degree from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine and a Master of Public Health degree from the 
Harvard University School of Public Health.  She currently serves as a Clinical 
Professor of General Dentistry and  Health Policy and Health Services Research 
at B.U.  In addition, she serves a as member of the Oral Health Quality Group 
within the Veterans Administration Office of Dentistry in Washington, D.C.

KEVIN PETERSON, D.M.D.
Dr.  Petersen received both his  D.M.D. degree and post-graduate training 
in endodontics, attending the Boston University Goldman School of Dental 
Medicine from 1994-2000. He now practices in Chestnut Hill, MA.

MARK PREVITT, D.M.D.
Dr. Previtt earned his dental degree and his post-graduate training in 
orthodontics at the University of Pittsburgh.  He is currently in practice in 
Derby and Southbury, CT.

STEVEN K. RAYES, D.D.S.
Dr. Rayes received his D.D.S. degree from the University of Michigan School of 
Dentistry and completed a General Practice Residency in Louisville, KY.  After 
serving with the U.S, Public Health Service/Indian Health Service, he attended 
the University of Michigan School of Dentistry, attaining a Masters Degree in 
pediatric dentistry. He then returned to Alaska to continue with the Public 
Health Service and served as the program director of the pediatric dentistry 
residency program he helped develop. Dr. Rayes is the President-Elect of the 
Vermont State Dental society and in private  practice in Vermont and New 
Hampshire.

JEANETTE SABIR-HOLLOWAY, D.D.S.
Dr. Holloway  earned her D.D.S. degree from the Indiana University  School 
of Dentistry in 1980.  She practiced general dentistry for over 30 years and  
subsequently became Director of Admissions, Outreach, and Recruitment 
for the Tufts University School of Dental Medicine in 2016. Dr. Holloway 
currently serves as Assistant Professor in the Department of Public Health and 
Community Service and  is the Assistant Dean for Diversity and Inclusion at 
Tufts.

RENATE SAUNDERS, D.D.S.
Dr. Saunders earned her D.D.S. degree from the New York University College 
of Dentistry in 2008.  She subsequently completed a 1 year General Practice 
Residency at the Jacobi Medical Center in the  Bronx and obtained her 
Fellowship from the Academy of General Dentistry in 2015.  She now practices 
general dentistry in Middlletown, CT.

RONNI SCHNELL, D.M.D.
Dr. Schnell received her D.M.D  degree from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine in 1981.  She  now serves as a Clinical Professor 
and Director of the Predoctoral Removable Prosthodontics  courses at B.U..  
Dr Schnell received her Mastership and two Lifelong  Learning and Service 
Recognition Awards from the Academy of General Dentistry. She is in private 
practice with her husband, Dr. Richard A. Short,  in Medford, MA 

CAMERON SHAHBAZIAN, D.M.D.
Dr. Shahbazian earned His D.M.D. degree from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine in 2014.  He then completed a one year General 
Practice Residency at Lincoln Hospital in New York City. Dr. Shahbazian serves 
as a Clinical Assistant Professor  in General Dentistry at BU and maintains a 
private practice in Quincy, MA.

IAN S. SILVERSMITH, D.D.S.
Dr. Silversmith was awarded his D.D.S. degree by the Stony Brook School 
of Dental Medicine. He subsequently received his specialty trainng in 
orthodontics and dentofacial orthopedics at Stony Brook. Dr. Silversmith now 
practices in North Kingstown, RI.

JENNIFER A. TORBETT, D.M.D.
Dr. Torbett received her D.M.D. degree from the Tufts University School of 
Dental Medicine. Upon graduating from Tufts she worked in the public health 
sector.  Since 2008 she has been in private general dental practice in Westerly, 
RI.  She currently serves as the Secretary / Treasurer for the ADA First District 
Caucus.

SANJEEVAN VIRK, D.M.D.
Dr. Virk was awarded his D.M.D, degree from the Boston University Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine. He now practices general dentistry in Meridien, 
CT.

Each of our new Fellows has a distinguished list of achievements,  

honors, and contributions to the profession in leadership positions. 

We have presented brief highlights for each individual as space  

does not allow us to list all of their accomplishments.



Nominate A Deserving Colleague For 
Fellowship

The American College of Dentists through our New England Section 
seeks nominations  for Fellowship.  A nomination is a gift you can 
bestow upon a meritorious colleague and it is both a  distinction and 
an honor. Entrance into the College is only through that nomination 
process and the College depends  upon our Fellows to identify those 
individuals worthy of recognition.  

These nominees, be it through teaching, research, dental organization 
participation, or community service, have advanced excellence, 
professionalism, and leadership. These are the core principles 
embodied in the mission statement of the College. Nominees can be 
from New England as well as anywhere in the United States, Canada, 
or internationally.  The College encourages nominations from all area 
of the profession and with a broad range of experience from newer 
professionals to those with many years of experience.

The nomination process is confidential and can be accomplished by 
email, fax, or mail. The nominee should be asked for their curriculum 
vitae without revealing  that it is for the purpose of Fellowship 
nomination but rather that they are being nominated for an award.  
A Fellow familiar with the applicant should serve as a seconder. 
The nominees are then reviewed by a committee of the ACD Board 
without  knowledge of the name of the nominee, the nominator or 
the seconder.

The deadline for nominations for induction at the next annual meeting 
is January 15, 2022. The nominating forms and the profile summary  
can be downloaded through the ACD website after logging on to the 
Members Section and  completed  after obtaining the curriculum vitae. 
The completion of the forms requires a statement from the nominator 
and should be seen by the seconder. The statement is a critical part of 
the process for the committee reviewing the Fellowship application. 
Please do not forward any part of the completed application materials 
to the person being nominated as that is a violation of the ACD 
confidentiality requirement. If any additional information is needed 
please contact the ACD Executive Office at (301) 977-3223 or email 
at suzan@acd.org. The link to the nomination forms are on the ACD 
website is www.acd.org/nominations/.

Just as a colleague recognized that you would be a valued member of 
the College and nominated you,  so should you seek to recognize and 
nominate a deserving colleague for Fellowship.

The candidates name is not disclosed to the committee 
that reviews these applications for fellowship. 

News & Notes
At the 2021 Virtual Annual Meeting  and Awards Presentation 
on January 30, 2021 the Deans of the New England dentals 
schools presented the Outstanding Senior Awards supported 
by the New England Section. 

Those recognized for their excellence and their achievements  
as predoctoral students were:

Dr. Julia Geaumont, Boston University Henry M. Goldman 
School of Dental Medicine

Dr. Nicholas DeMeo, Harvard University School of Dental 
Medicine

Dr. Joseph Dudlek, Tufts University School of Dental Medicine

Dr. Katherine Merrick, University of Connecticut School of 
Dental Medicine

Dr. Melanie Melgarejo, University of New England Dental 
College

Contributions to the Gies Fellow Program are encouraged 
to support the endowment of the ACD Foundation and its 
commitment to maintaining the highest ethical standards for 
the profession. Contributions at either the Gies Fellow  or Gies 
Benefactor level by New England Fellows qualify as well towards 
meeting the criteria to be acknowledged as a Model Section. 
Please access the New England ACD website (www.acdne.org) 
as it serves as a resource for information on the program as well 
as providing  resources for educational materials on issues of 
professionalism and ethics. 

The New England Section Board of Directors has begun to discuss 
ideas to strengthen the ties between the dental students in our 
section and our ACD Fellows. We now mentor the budding dental 
leaders through the SPEA chapters while they are predoctoral 
students, but upon graduation these contacts may be lost.  The 
Board is considering initiatives to connect ACD members with 
recent graduates to serve as mentors.  In  addition to nurturing 
them in their careers, the goal is also to hopefully nominate them 
when appropriate for Fellowship in the ACD.

Log on at WWW.ACDNE.ORG

GET CONNECTED, KEEP INFORMED,  
GET INVOLVED

THE NEW ENGLAND SECTION: ADVANCING  

THE MISSION OF THE AMERICAN COLLEGE OF 

DENTISTS WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS  

TO KEEP CONNECTED

EMAIL IT TO: INFO@ACDNE.ORG

HAVE YOU VISITED  

THE NEW ENGLAND SECTION WEBSITE?



Regent Report
Happy New Year, and warm holiday season wishes to 
all!  It is that time of year again and a great time for 
all of us to look back on 2021, review what we have 
accomplished, and set goals and objectives to achieve 
in 2022.

First, congratulations  to the New England Section 
and our Editor of the Newsletter, Dr. Steven Rubin. 
The New England Section received the College’s 
Award for the Best Newsletter at the 2021 Annual 

Meeting and Convocation.  I know that we are all very proud of our section, 
and our newsletter helps us to capture many of the highlights of the year, 
especially welcoming our new Fellows!  The College had the extraordinary 
privilege of inducting an exemplary group of new Fellows this year, and, as 
usual,  the New England Section led the way with 19 new, outstanding Fellows 
inducted.

In 2021, the New England Section achieved the Model Section Award.  This 
award status is in recognition of a section meeting criteria in a number of areas, 
including nominations.  And speaking of nominations (segue here…), this is 
a perfect time to start sending in your nominations for 2022.  Please consider 
all of our colleagues who have demonstrated leadership—in academia, in 
research, in practice, and in the military.  All are eligible to be nominated.  Let’s 
make a special effort to try to recognize those members of our profession who 
may be active in specialties, women’s organizations, and sister organizations 
such as the National Dental Association, the Hispanic Dental Association, 
the Society of American Indian Dentists, and Asian-American dentists as well 
as young dentists—all are valued and all will be welcomed members of the 
College.  

Here is my challenge to all Fellows—long-time and new: “Pay It Forward”, 
please.  Nominate a colleague for the honor and distinction of being recognized 

A Message from our Chair
Dear Fellows and Friends,

The very fact that our meeting, Yankee YDC 2022, 
is planned for as an in-person event is cause enough 
for optimism and celebration. Late January has on 
more than a few occasions thrown us a curveball 
and provided everything that ‘Mother Nature’ could 
throw at us. Yet, we are New Englanders, tough as 

nails, and we will be prepared and dressed for it. So, bring it on! We are ready 
and eager to join, learn, communicate, and celebrate this opportunity to share 
in fellowship once again.

I wish to thank each of you for the opportunity to serve as Chair of the New 
England Section. I am truly honored and blessed to serve in this capacity to 
support the goals and vison of our section. Welcome to each of the new Fellows 
that have recently been inducted into the American College of Dentists. You 
have earned this position due to your hard work, excellence, vigilance, ethics, 
professionalism, and energy to advance the art and science of dentistry. Thanks 
to each of the ‘seasoned’ Fellows that have the keen insight to recognize the 
leadership qualities of these most worthy candidates and promote and advance 
their nominations. It is approaching that time when new nominations are due 
to be submitted for 2022, so you are encouraged to seriously consider and 
identify the best and brightest colleagues in your sphere of influence and 
submit them for nomination.

The Ambassadors from each of the 6 New England states have done a stellar job 
identifying quality nominees, but your help is needed to nominate from among 
those qualified dental professionals in your life. This past Annual Meeting and 
Convocation went off without a hitch and is a testament to the leadership and 
organizational skills of ACD Executive Director, Dr. Theresa S. Gonzales. Her 
approach to problem solving, strategic planning, and execution is uncanny 
and admired. Dr. Gonzales has now been joined by new ACD President  
Dr. Richard E. Jones to head the leadership team. Best wishes to Drs. Gonzalez 
and Jones for a successful ACD 2022.

My sincere appreciation is extended to our Regency 1 Regent, Dr. Paula F. 
Friedman. There is not another person on the planet that is more dedicated to 
her Regency as a whole, and the ACD NE section specifically. Dr. Friedman’s 
achievements, intelligence, kindness, thoughtfulness, and compassion are 
palpable and unmatched, and I admire her and respect her beyond words. 
Her hard work ethic and vision have been a source of inspiration to an already 
impressive ACD-NE Board. Dr. Friedman is also Chair for the newly formed 
Taskforce on Equivalent Organizations (TEO), which will look carefully at 
equity, diversity, and inclusiveness to open the doors of the College a little 

by Fellowship in the American College of Dentists.  Remember, someone 
thought highly enough of you to extend that recognition.  It is now your 
opportunity to do the same for someone else (or several “someone elses”!).  
Please contact me if you have any questions on this.  I would be happy to help 
in any way.  Here is the link for the nomination information:  www.acd.org/
nominations

On the national level the ACD Executive Office relocated in June from 
Gaithersburg, MD to Rockville, MD with the official ribbon-cutting ceremony 
at the end of August.  It was attended by local, regional, and national 
dignitaries, as well as by the entire Board of Regents.  The new headquarters is 
in a lovely historic building that will house the College, the American College 
of Dentist Foundation, and the national headquarters of our sister association, 
the Pierre Fauchard Academy.  The brick walkway leading to the building from 
the street is filled with wonderful tribute bricks, donated by individuals in 
honor of someone, in memory of someone, or as their personal tribute (in their 
own name) as part of their legacy to the College.  If you have not yet donated 
a brick, please consider doing so.  Here is the link for brick donation:  https://
acd.memberclicks.net/brick#/

We have all experienced a challenging two years both personally and 
professionally.  These two years have amplified the importance of ethics, 
professionalism, excellence, and leadership in the dental profession.  These 
are the four pillars of the American College of Dentists.  Thank you to each of 
you for representing us to the highest standards of the profession.

I am grateful to serve as your Regent.  If I can be assistance to you in any way, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Paula K. Friedman, DDS, MSD, MPH, FACD
Regent, Regency 1
American College of Dentists
pkf@bu.edu / 617-320-4222 cell

wider while maintaining compliance with the by-laws. Each Fellow in the 
section leadership positions has gone well above and beyond any reasonable 
expectation of duty to mission. As you know, the New England Section  has 
been designated as a Model Section,  a product of that  high quality leadership.  
This designation has recently been enhanced by the recognition  of the 
American Association of Dental Editors and Journalists, awarding the ACD-
NE Newsletter their National Excellence Award (with co-winner, the Florida 
Section). Editor Dr. Steven Rubin deserves our deepest congratulations. He 
works tirelessly to produce the highest quality and interesting publication 
possible to keep each Fellow informed and up to date.

Providing high quality continuing education to our Fellows and the dental 
community at large is a core tenant of our strategic plan and one of the 
accomplishments that enhance our status as a Model Section.  On Thursday 
morning at Yankee, we will again provide attendees with another great course.  
To enroll, register for Course  117TL – Multidisciplinary Treatment Planning 
in Recognizing and Resolving Ethical Issues.  Dr. Howard Hill is widely 
recognized and respected for providing complex clinical dilemmas to consider 
and has been praised for courses at previous Yankee Congress’s and at the 
Straumann Center. To round out the morning, legal insight will be provided 
by Mr. Vincent Dunn, Esq, J.D.

Please plan to attend the New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards 
Luncheon. At this meeting we introduce and congratulate our new Fellows. 
Other highlights include acknowledgement of those Fellows that have reached 
15, 25, and 50 years of membership; the presentation of the Dr. Thomas Winkler 
Award (which is the most cherished and esteemed award of the section), and  
presentation of the  Outstanding Senior Dental Student Achievement Award by  
the five New England Dental Schools Deans or their representatives.

One group that is most deserving of mention are the members of the ACD-
NE Board. Surrounding me are the finest colleagues and friends that can be 
imagined. My deep respect is extended to Dr. Lonnie Norris (mentor and 
friend). Steven Rubin, David Frost, Anthony Storace, Paul Farsai, Howard Hill, 
Pamela Baldassarre, and our esteemed Ambassadors (Drs. Pan, Blicher, Royer, 
Ura, and Eason). They are all mentors and friends to me and that is a blessing.

In closing, it is my sincere hope that you remain healthy, safe, and well during 
this holiday season and on  into the future. I am humbled and grateful for 
the trust that you have placed in me  to support, maintain, and advance the 
mission of the ACD-NE section. Thank you.

Sincerely
Robert Bartro , D.D.S.
Chair, New England Section
American College of Dentists

Paula K. Friedman

Robert Bartro

Dentists face professional and ethical dilemmas on a daily basis.  Along 
with dentists, dental hygienists and dental assistants participate in the 
resolution of these dilemmas as part of the dental team.  On Thursday, 
January 27, 2022 the New England Section will present the above titled 
course, continuing its series of clinical ethical/legal presentations at 
the Yankee Dental Congress. The panel discussion will focus on the 
recognition of treatment planning shortcomings with the corresponding 
potential for risk management issues. By using actual clinical cases that 
involve multi-disciplinary treatment planning approaches, this course 
will encourage audience participation (dentists, hygienists, assistants) in 
order to demonstrates how to recognize ethical dilemmas and how these 
concerns were actually addressed with subsequent clinical treatment. 
Certain legal as well as the risk management ramifications of the treatment 
avoided as well as the treatment rendered will be discussed.

Course attendees will be able to: 

1. �Understand how the dental team (dentist, hygienists, assistants, and 
front desk managers) can work together to recognize ethical dilemmas 
guided by the ADA Ethical Principles.

2. �Recognize how the dental team addresses patients’ concerns about 
treatment to resolve ethical dilemmas.

3. �Utilize interdisciplinary treatment planning to help limit ethical issues 
and treatment problems.

4. �Examine ways to render subsequent  clinical treatment that can mitigate 
risk problems and legal concerns.

5. Determine how to strengthen the dental team’s risk management skills.

The panel participants will be:

Vincent Dunn, Esq, JD  concentrates his practice on health professionals 
and institutions in civil, criminal , and administrative matters. He lectures 
on risk management, regulatory compliance, administrative procedures, 
and professional licensing issues.  He has appeared in state and federal 
courts  before Boards of Professional License Registration and at regulatory 
and credentialing hearings and investigations.

Dr. Howard Hill, DDS is a Past Chairperson of the New England Section 
and maintains  a full-time restorative  practice in Georgetown, MA.

Dr. Roger Wise, DDS is a faculty member  in the Department of 
Periodontics at the Harvard University School of Dental Medicine.

The course will take place at the Boston Convention and Exhibition 
Center on January 27,2002 from 8:00 to 11:00 a.m. and offers 3 hours of 
CE credit.  Audience participation will be encouraged.

New England Section YDC Panel  
Discussion Presentation
Multidisciplinary Treatment  
Planning in Recognizing  
and Resolving Ethical Issues

2022 New England Section 
Board of Directors Candidates Slate
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East Greenwich, RI
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ANNUAL MEETING AND AWARDS LUNCHEON

HONORING DR. PAUL S. FARSAI

American 
  College of Dentists

Honoring our 15 and 25 
year members:

Date:	 Saturday, January 29, 2022
Place: 	 Seaport Hotel Lighthouse Rm I
Time:	 12 - 2pm

American College of Dentists  •  2022 Newsletter

New England Section Newsletter January 2022

Mission Statement
To advance excellence, 
ethics, professionalism and 
leadership in dentistry.

Dr. Paul S. Farsai

15 Years (Inducted in 2007):

Joseph M. Calabrese

Stephen W. McKenna

Judith M. Fisch

John J. Mooney

Frank Paletta

Michel A. Jusseaume

John. P. Fisher

Richard D’Innocenzo

Timothy J. Hampton

N. Peter Hjorth

25 Years (Inducted in 1997):

Steven V. Aveni

Randy S. Wiener

Robert M. Schreibman

Richard LoGuercio

Paul A.  Bocciarelli

Ronald D. Perry

Kathleen E. Barrett

Maria A. Smith

Arthur J. Sperling

Bernard S. Unger

Naushirwan Mehta

Joseph G. Samartano

Stephanie A. Urillo

50 Years (Inducted in 1972):

Richard G. Topazian

Dr. Paul S. Farsai will be honored as the recipient of the Thomas F. Winkler Award at the 2022 ACD New England 
Section Annual Meeting for his leadership and dedication to our profession and to the New England Section.

Dr. Farsai was inducted into Fellowship in the American College of Dentists in 2006.  
Following his undergraduate  studies at  the University of Washington, he moved to Boston 
and received his D.M.D. degree in 1994 from the Boston University Goldman School of Dental 
Medicine. He subsequently completed a 1-year Advanced Education in General Dentistry 
residency  and a 2-year Faculty Training Fellowship in Geriatric Dentistry from B.U. While 
in the Geriatric Dentistry Fellowship program he was enrolled in and received his Masters in 
Public Health degree from the Boston University School of Public Health with a concentration 
in Social and Behavioral Sciences-Health Promotion/Disease Prevention.  After finishing his 
professional training in 1997, he became a faculty member at B.U. and currently serves a a 
Clinical Professor in the Department of General Dentistry and Program Director in Behavioral 
Sciences, Practice Management and Evidence-Based Dentistry.  He teaches both pre- and post-
doctoral students  and maintains  a solo private practice in Swampscott, MA.

In 2001-2002 Dr. Farsai was one of 13 faculty members selected nationally for the prestigious 1-year Fellowship to 
the American Dental Education Association Center for Educational Policy and Research’s Leadership Institute to 
train individuals for higher education administrative positions, becoming the youngest  LI Fellow  ever admitted to 
the program . He was the recipient in 2005 of the Massachusetts Dental Society “10 under 10” Award awarded  10 
Massachusetts dentists each year who have made significant contributions to the profession, community service, 
and organized dentistry within the first 10 years of their dental school graduation.  In 2005, he was elected to the 
OKU National Dental Honor Society as a faculty member of the Boston University Lambda Mu Chapter. He was 
also selected for Fellowship in the Pierre Fauchard Academy.

Professionally, Dr. Farsai has served as a consultant to various dental insurance plans/companies, as an adviser to 
a multinational pharmaceutical oral health care advisory board, as the State Coordinator for Massachusetts for the 
Special Olympics Special Smiles dental screening program, and as an expert consultant to the Board of Registration 
in Dentistry. Currently he works with law firms in New England, New York, and New Jersey as an expert consultant 
reviewing legal malpractice cases.  In conjunction with UMass Boston and the Eunice Kennedy Shriver Center at 
UMass Medical Center, he has served as an educational consultant to media consulting firms developing education 
materials for families of individuals with special needs.

In academics, he was appointed to the ADEA Presidential Commission for Mentoring and served on development 
committees for endowed professorships at B.U. He has served on the  ADEA Leadership Institute Alumni Association 
Administrative Board as well  as  Yankee Dental Congress Scientific  Committees and has coordinated student table 
clinics for many years.  From 2009 to 2017, Dr. Farsai  was invited to join the ADA’ s Center for Evidence-Based 
Dentistry serving as one of thirteen national and international reviewers and editorial panelists to teach critical 
appraisal skills in reading and writing scientific literature for dental school faculty in both the U.S. and Canada.  
And in 2013, he was appointed to a 1-year term as Consultant to the ADA Council on Scientific Affairs.  Dr. Farsai 
has authored over 35 peer-reviewed articles, and book chapters.

Dr. Farsai has an extensive volunteer record in various dental associations, planning and organizing numerous 
educational programs for his fellow dental professionals. He has lectured in the U.S., The U.K., Canada, Japan,  
and the UAE on evidenced based dentistry, geriatric dentistry, special needs dentistry as well as dental education 
teaching modules. He also serves on the editorial boards of several professional journals and is a manuscript 
reviewer for eleven international dental journals.

Dr. Farsai’s dedication to our profession,  professional education, and his steadfast commitment to the principles 
defined in the ACD Mission Statement are exemplary.  It is an honor for us to bestow the Thomas J. Winkler Award 
on him.

NE SECTION EVENT AT THE YANKEE DENTAL CONGRESS
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SAVE THE DATE FOR 2022 • ACD ANNUAL MEETING 
Houston  •  October 12-13, 2022

All New Fellows!   You Are Our Guest!

ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon
The NE Section Leadership would like to invite you to the ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and 

Awards Luncheon. Please come celebrate our new Fellows, the very talented dental students, and much more.  
We look forward to seeing you there and catching up after this very challenging year.

The ACD New England Section Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon will be at the

Seaport Hotel Lighthouse Rm I
Saturday, January 29, 2022   Time: 12:00 - 2:00PM

Price per person:   $85 prepay |  $99 at the door

Names attending:__________________________________________ Email:________________________________ 

Please indicate: _______Salmon _______Chicken _______Vegetarian             Guest: _______Salmon _______Chicken_______Vegetarian

Walk in Registration Cannot Guarantee a Seat - Please send your check or cc info, along with this form in by  
January 15, 2022 to: Dr. Anthony Storace, 17 Cameron Drive, Nashua, NH  03062, Email: amstorace@aol.com  

Don’t forget to select your meal above. Thank you. Stay healthy.

Method of Payment:  ❑ Visa      ❑ Mastercard      ❑ Check      ❑ Pay online              

Name on Card: ______________________________________    Card Number: ______________________________________

Expiration Date: ____________   Security Code:______________

Please make checks payable to:  ACD, New England Section

Or pay online at: www.acdne.org 

	                       
	

The Thomas F. Winkler Award was first awarded to Dr. Winkler at the 2007 American College of Dentists New England Section annual 
meeting at the Yankee Dental Congress in Boston, Massachusetts.  The reasoning for the creation of the award was to recognize him for  
all that he had done over the years to promote the mission of the American College of Dentists through leadership, education, and ethics.   
Dr. Winkler, a mentor and role-model, served in leadership for the New England Section of the American College of Dentists and as the 
2011 President of the American College of Dentists. 

Each year the New England Section of the American College of Dentist considers potential nominations and selects the individual that  
best represents the high standards set by Dr. Thomas F. Winkler, both in professional and private life. Dr. Lonnie H. Norris was honored  
as the 2021 Winkler Award recipient at the New England Section virtual meeting during the Yankee Dental Congress.

About the Thomas F. Winkler Award

Nominations for the Thomas F. Winkler Award
In recognition of Thomas F. Winkler’s distinguished professional 
career, commitment to service, and leadership in advancement of 
the American College of Dentists, the New England Section of the 
American College of Dentist is now seeking nominations for the 
Thomas F. Winkler Award for 2022.  The candidate must possess:

*Membership in the American College of Dentists 

*�History of a distinguished career in dentistry that exemplifies the 
American College of Dentists mission “to advance  excellence, ethics, 
professionalism and leadership in dentistry” 

*�Service to the American College of Dentists with characteristics that 
exemplify high standards as a role model, both in professional and 
private life 

As qualified candidates are selected, the award is presented at the 
American College Of Dentists New England Section annual business 
meeting and awards luncheon during the Yankee Dental Congress 
meeting.  In certain years there may not be a candidate selected to 
receive the award.

You are invited to submit a nomination for a qualifying candidate 
with their credentials and summary of their accomplishments for 
consideration by the New England Section of the American College 
of Dentists Board.

Nominations may be submitted by mail to Dr. David C. Frost,  
14 Laurel Drive Bow, New Hampshire 03304 or via email to: 
info@ACDNE.ORG


